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The New London Music Society (NLMS) was formed in 1981 by the conductor Terence 

Lovett. The object of the Society was to promote, improve, develop and maintain public 

education and appreciation of the art and science of music in all its aspects by the promotion 

and organisation of annual music summer schools. Each year the NLMS Summer School 

welcomes over a hundred enthusiastic adult amateur musicians for a week of enjoyable music 

making, with expert tuition from experienced music tutors. For 2016, in the light of positive 

feedback from the participants at its initial offering, the Society ran a third chamber music 

weekend. 
 

Trustees 
 
1. There were six Trustees of the Society in 2015-16: Philip Meaden (Chair), Steve Walker 

(Secretary), Lorraine Collins, Ron Kelley, Euan McCandless and Jacob Ashworth. From 

its inception, the Society was a membership association, the Trustees of which were 

elected by resolutions of the members at Annual General Meetings. The Society remains 

a membership association. 

2. Trustees elected for the period 2016-17 are:  Philip Meaden (Chair), Steve Walker 

(Secretary), Lorraine Collins, Allan Wright, Charles Westendarp, Ron Kelley, Euan 

McCandless and Jacob Ashworth. 

3. The Society’s correspondent is Mr. Steve Walker, Secretary of the NLMS. 
 

Finance 
 
1. The financial statement for the year ending 30th September 2015 shows a modest profit; 

income exceeded expenditure for the year by £1,111. 

2. The Society’s reserves stand at a total of £53,378 held in various accounts. Reserves are 

held primarily in order for the Trustees to book accommodation in advance for the 

following year’s summer school. 

3. The Trustees have reviewed the major risks to which the Society is exposed and systems 

are in place to mitigate them. 

Courses 

 

In 2016 the New London Music Society organized two major events:  the third offering of a 

string chamber music weekend; and another offering in the successful series of music summer 

schools. 

 

Chamber Music Weekend 
 

1. The chamber music weekend consisted this time of pre-formed groups only, coached, as 

before, by an established professional quartet. 

2. The feedback from the participants was positive and enables the Society to plan a further, 

similar, offering in 2017. 

 

Music Summer School 
 

1. The summer school consisted of five courses: two orchestras, (the Symphony Orchestra 

for those of Grade 8 standard, and the Sinfonietta for those of Grades 5-7), the String 

Ensemble, the Wind Group and the Choir – “Choral Singing for Pleasure”. 



2. Specialist tutors coached sectional rehearsals focused on concert repertoire for both 

orchestras and the Choir. The String and Wind Ensembles were coached by tutors who 

have specialized in teaching adults. Tutors also led the string sections of both orchestras, 

and the Choir sections. String, wind and brass ensembles were also timetabled, again 

coached by relevant tutors. 

3. The 2016 Summer School proved to be a happy and successful occasion with excellent 

feedback from the members. 
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